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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

May 5, 2005
General Notice No. 2005-04
TO:         
Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT: 
Grievance Schedule

We would like to ask your assistance in maintaining as complete and effective a grievance schedule as possible.  We do not believe that cases should be delayed further than is absolutely necessary.  Yet if history repeats itself, we can anticipate numerous postponements due to scheduled absences.

Grievance activity continues increasing to the point that our present backlog is greater than we would like.  We have been scheduling cases for the earliest available time slots and notifying the parties quite far in advance.  Yet we still get numerous requests for postponement at the last minute.  We would appreciate it if a case cannot proceed as scheduled due to someone’s vacation plans or other scheduling conflicts, that we receive the request for postponement as early as possible.  We may then be able to schedule another case in that time slot.  We will make a practice of refilling time slots if we can give the parties at least two weeks notice.

If agency or union staff would notify us of when they are unavailable before hand, we will try to avoid scheduling cases that conflict.  Also, in many cases, if the agency and union staff can agree upon a convenient time for a grievance conference, we will be able to have a specialist available.  We are also open to suggestions for other ways of productively handling the summer grievance schedule.

We ask that you and your staff make every effort to avoid requesting unnecessary postponements.  Please provide as much notice of schedule conflicts (both yours and necessary witnesses) as soon as possible so that something else can be scheduled.

Your help will be greatly appreciated.

Robert L. Curtis
Robert L. Curtis
Director of Labor Relations
Phone:  (860) 418-6447    Fax:  (860) 418-6491
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